## Student Representative Board report

Good evening members of the board. The 2025–2026 school year officially began on August 26, and students have been off to a strong start. On September 10–11, students participated in MAP testing across the district, using the opportunity to set academic benchmarks for the year. Volleyball season also kicked off on September 10, with athletes and supporters showing strong school spirit and excitement for upcoming games. Unfortunately, our FAFSA Night scheduled for September 15 had to be canceled, but we hope to reschedule it soon to continue supporting students with college planning. That same week, our Pre-K students began their first full days of school (8am-11am), filling the halls with energy and enthusiasm. Looking ahead, the first senior meeting is scheduled for September 18, and we're excited to begin preparing for graduation and post-high school planning. Finally, school pictures are coming up on September 22, giving students a chance to capture the start of the new year. Overall, the first few weeks of school have been productive, positive, and full of momentum.